
    

 
Docket No. 4199-21 
Ref: Signature Date    

DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY 
BOARD FOR CORRECTION OF NAVAL RECORDS 

701 S. COURTHOUSE ROAD, SUITE 1001 
ARLINGTON, VA  22204-2490 

From:  Chairman, Board for Correction of Naval Records 
To:    Secretary of the Navy 

Subj:   REVIEW OF NAVAL RECORD ICO   USN, 
XXX-XX-

Ref:  (a) Title 10 U.S.C. § 1552
(b) NAVADMIN 101/10 of 19 Mar 10

Encl:  (1) DD Form 149 w/attachments
(2) OCNO memo 7431 Ser N130C2/21U1376 of 21 Sep 21
(3) Subject’s naval record

1. Pursuant to the provisions of reference (a), Subject, hereinafter referred to as Petitioner, filed
enclosure (1) with the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board), requesting that his naval
record be corrected to show Petitioner was eligible for and received basic allowance for housing
(BAH) at the with-dependent rate for  effective 15 February 2021 to
present.

2. The Board, consisting of  , . , and . , reviewed Petitioner’s
allegations of error and injustice on 28 September 2021 and, pursuant to its regulations,
determined that the corrective action indicated below should be taken on the available evidence
of record.  Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of the enclosures, relevant
portions of Petitioner’s naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations and policies.

3. The Board, having reviewed all the facts of record pertaining to Petitioner's allegations of
error and injustice, finds as follows:

a. Before applying to this Board, Petitioner exhausted all administrative remedies available
under existing law and regulations within the Department of the Navy. 

b. In accordance with reference (b), service members who have not executed their orders are
eligible to remove the household goods (HHG) funding from those orders in order to fall under 
the provisions of a close proximity move and may be eligible to receive BAH based on the 
previous permanent duty station (PDS).  To qualify for BAH based on the previous PDS, the  
following provisions must be met: 

Funding for a HHG move must not be authorized.  These members can request through their 
detailers to remove that funding line to become eligible for BAH based on the previous PDS.  








